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The recently announced plan by the Ontario government to link funding of colleges and universities to certain metrics, such as graduates’ earnings and employment rates, as well as compliance with free speech policies, needs to be closely examined before it is implemented. Although on the surface this plan appears well intentioned, there could be negative unintended consequences.
All taxpayer funded institutions should be accountable. Metrics can make a valuable contribution to this objective if they are carefully developed and satisfy several important criteria. They must be relevant, valid and gathered in a consistent manner from year to year. Their limitations must also be understood and taken into account. As Albert Einstein put it: “Not everything that counts can be counted, and not everything that can be counted counts.”
Post-secondary institutions should welcome and be active participants in the process of developing metrics appropriate to their mandates. Validation of whatever metrics are ultimately adopted should be carried out by a credible entity independent of the institutions.
Linking funding to specific metrics, however, could be problematic for a number of reasons. Graduates’ employment and earnings are outside the control of any one institution, and will vary from time to time due to economic cycles. It would suffice to make the aggregated data public, in which case prospective students would have the information they need to make informed decisions about what program to pursue and at what institution. Innovative programs that anticipate future employment trends would be less likely to be launched, yet they might be just what’s needed in our rapidly changing economy.
Finally, the government is right to be concerned about the threat to free speech on colleges and universities. These institutions should and must be a welcoming place for the expression of a broad range of ideas. There have been too many instances in the recent past where controversial speakers were intimidated and even prevented from speaking on some campuses. The only limitations on free speech should be those prescribed by law. 
Cutting funding to post-secondary institutions is too big a hammer to deal with the issue of free speech. It would penalize all faculty and students, rather than only those who disrupt speakers with whom they disagree. A better solution would be to expel or dismiss those who belong to the latter group, as they clearly do not understand or accept the role of educational institutions as a forum for challenging conventional thought.
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